
 

 
 
 
Robert H. Baker American Legion Post 95 

Meeting Minutes of October 19.2021  
 
 
With twenty one (21) members in attendance 
Jim Elliott, Don Happy, Julie Happy, Armondon Barbosa, Tina Peterson, Jerry Head, 
Tim Jefferson, Donald Hodge, Jerry Pate, Robert Beatty, Paul Ellison,   
Mike Edwards, Larry Allen, Wally Glasco, Jim Roberts, Stephanie Ebner, Scott Beeson, 
Charles Allen,Jeff Vllmann, Richard Bennette, and Robert Emery 
Guest: Richard Schultek 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson proceeded to open the meeting at 18:58 HRS 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led the Post in salute to colors. 
Robert Beatty gave the opening prayer.  
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led the post in the Pledge of Allegiance and reading 
the Preamble.. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson asked Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery to read the 
minutes from the last Post 95 meeting. 
Larry Allen made a motion to forgo reading of the minutes Robert Beatty seconded the 
motion and the motion passed. 
GUEST: 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson asked if there were any guests present. 
Several guest and first time members present 
Finance Report: 
Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy gave the finance report for August 
 Beginning Balance $  7356.22 
 Deposits:  $  1454.65 
 Withdrawals:  $  1697.70   
            Service Charge           $         3.00 
 Ending Balance: $  7110.17 
Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy reported that one thousand ($1000) deposited from 
National Guard. 
Jerry Pate made a motion to accept the finance report as given. Larry Allen seconded the 
motion and the motion passed. 
Membership: 
Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery said that current paid up membership was one hundred 
fourteen (114) members with membership goal for 2022 being two hundred fifteen 
(215).. 
Honor Team: 
Mike Edwards reported that there would be a funeral tomorrow at Glen Ridge Cemetary 
at 12:30 HRS. 
Flag Etiquette: NO REPORT 
Missouri Girls and Boys State: NO REPORT 
Missouri Cadet Patrol: NO REPORT 



 

 
 
 
 
Oratorical: NO REPORT 
Sickness and Distress: NO REPORT 
Old Business: 
Officer Bonding: 
Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy met with Jeff Watt and got a quote for Post Officer 
Bonding at one hundred thousand ($100000) dollars for two Post Officers (Post 
Commander and Post Finance) at a cost of three hundred fifty nine ($359) dollars for the 
two Post Officers. 
Larry Allen made a motion to get Post Officer Bonding for three hundred fifty nine 
($359) dollars for the two (2) Post Officers. Robert Beatty seconded the motion and the 
motion passed. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson thanked all those who helped with the parade and flag 
disposal ceremony. 
Chili Supper: 
Jim Elliott suggested that the Post forgo the Chili Supper due to lack of time to prepare. 
Jim Elliott suggested setting dates for next years fundraising dinners. 
Dates suggested were 
19 March or 26 March for Spaghetti Dinner 
5 November or 12 November for Chili Supper 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson will get dates set when the new calendar for the home 
is open. 
Boys Home Flag Pole: 
Don Happy said that they would try to get base dug on Friday at 10:00 HRS 
New Business: 
 Liberty Veterans Day Celebration: 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson said that there would more details soon. 
Plastic Shell Cases: 
Don Happy reported that the Post only had eight cases left and needed to purchase more. 
Jerry Pate made a motion to allow Don Happy to purchase one hundred (100) plastic 
cases. Robert Beatty seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Correspondence: 
 
 Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson read a request for donation to the City Union 
Mission. It was decided to make a donation at Christmas time. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson read a request for donation to the Liberty Community 
Christmas Tree. 
Larry Allen made a motion to donate one hundred ($100) dollars to the Liberty 
Community Christmas Terr. Stephanie Ebner seconded the motion and the motion 
passed. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson read a “Thank You” card from the Veterans 
Community Project for the two hundred fifty ($250) dollar donations the Post made. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Robert Beatty gave the closing prayer. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led Post in salute to colors. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson closed the meeting in due form at 19:35 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted ___________________________ Approved ___________________________                                      
Robert C. Emery – Adjutant                                           Tina Peterson - Commander 


